
Harbor Committee 
Bristol Town Hall 

March 29, 2018 
 
Committee members present:  Robert Ball, Troy Benner, David Caron, Steve Hope, 
Rick Poland, John Stolecki 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm. 
 
Minutes. 
On a motion by Poland and seconded by Hope, the minutes from January 25 were 
approved unanimously. 
 
Harbormaster Reports. 
Round Pond. 
All quiet.  Appreciation was given for S. Hunter’s work at plowing and sanding the boat 
ramp as well as widening Round Pond Landing Road. 
New Harbor. 
Report of a mooring holder having a 32’ boat on a mooring slated for an 18’ berth. 
Pemaquid. 
A call was received about a sailboat that had tangled with someone’s mooring.  It’s most 
likely due to the mooring dragging. 
A proposal to build a new float at Hanna Landing from New Harbor Marine 
Construction was reviewed.  Stolecki will get a bid(s) from other marine contractors.  It 
was noted that parts of the old float could be re-used, such as the Styrofoam and 
hardware. 
 
Other Business. 
Shoreline Debris.  It was unanimously agreed that removal of washed-up debris on 
private property is not the responsibility of the town. 
Officers.  John Stolecki and David Caron were unanimously re-elected for Chair and 
Vice-Chair, respectively.  Members declined receiving payment for meetings attended. 
Moorings.  Discussion on inspections and safety of moorings.  It was suggested that 
the overall process of permitting moorings be studied in regards to inspections and 
safety.  It was noted that materials used to build moorings of are a lower quality than 
they used to be. 
Floats.  Benner requested a list of float owners from the Parks Department. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:33pm.  The next meeting will be held April 26, 2018. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rachel Bizarro 
 


